## PEELERS

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

Address: 120 Folkstone Court · Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com



March 2012

Dear Praying Friends,

We hope this letter finds you all well. We returned to the US at the end of January, and have spent the last two months taking care of medical needs concerning my knee. I was able to get in to see the doctor about three weeks after we arrived home, and was then referred to a specialist. He did some tests, then recommended surgery. I had the surgery on March 2<sup>nd</sup>; this was my third surgery on this knee. I am recovering nicely, and hope to be back to work by the end of April. I would appreciate your prayers for my recovery.

We are busy setting up meetings to present our ministry in some new churches. The cost of travel and everything else continues to rise, so we will need to increase our support in order to meet the rising prices.

A church in Arkansas is in need of some help with their building, so we will be going there in June. We have had several other requests for help, so we are praying about these as well. We know the Lord will open the doors to the projects that are His will for us.

Several of our friends on Pohnpei have contacted us since we arrived home. It has been good to hear from them. Please pray that the people we have ministered to there will keep growing in their walk with the Lord.

We are involved at our sending church with a new program called Freedom That Lasts. It is for anyone who is enslaved by some kind of addiction or who is suffering from the effects of abuse or depression. We are seeing many saved, as well as many lives being changed.

Please pray for these requests when you think of us:

- 1. Salvation for Ben, Cindy, Amy, Anna, James, and J.L.
- 2. The completion of building projects on Pohnpei
- 3. New supporting churches
- 4. Healing for my knee

Thank you for caring for us, Jack and Melinda